
                                            

                                                               

Monday 11th May 

Dear Parents and Carers, 

I hope this finds you well. I wanted to share with you some information from the prime 

minister’s broadcast last night. I know there is much talk of schools reopening but this is 

the current position. 

The prime minister has said that primary schools in England may reopen for pupils in 

Reception, Year 1 and Year 6 from 1 June, but only if the government thinks it's safe to 

do so. The prime minister is expected to set out more details on these plans, which are 

conditional on a reduction in the transmission of the virus, in an address to parliament 

today, 11th May.  

In the meantime, schools in England remain closed for most pupils, but where 

possible we’re staying open to look after the children of critical workers and vulnerable 

children. 

The SLT and I have been discussing this news this morning and I will be taking advice 

from Camden and the London Diocesan Board before we decide to reopen. Governors 

will also be involved in the discussions.  

When the decision is made to reopen, it will be with our children’s health and wellbeing 

in mind. Obviously we must also consider the health of staff, parents and carers as well.   

In the meantime, we are making all necessary plans in the hope that we can reopen as 

soon as it is safe to do so. 

Sending you our very best wishes, 

 

James Humphries and the KTS Team 

 

 

 

https://www.bbc.co.uk/news/education-51643556

